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Mayflies sign of Lake Erie’s health
By Scott Muska, Times News, found on GoErie.com
Those big bugs clinging to your windows and screens are a good sign. Really.

Provided, of course, that they're mayflies.

Mayflies, which come from the same family as dragonflies, are tan and more than an inch long. And, for the next few weeks, you'll find them everywhere along the lakeshore.

"Usually, when we have a big hatching, you'll come outside and buildings will be covered and we'll be shoveling them from the sidewalks," said Tim Truitt, manager of the North East Marina at 11950 East Lake Road.

The mayflies, in this adult stage, don't live long. A day, maybe more. They hatch at the bottom of Lake Erie in late June or early July. They then come to the water's surface and fly inland, where they mate before returning to the lake to lay their eggs.

Their presence says good things about the health of Lake Erie.

The insects are sensitive to pollution, and they all but disappeared from the lake from the 1950s to the early 1990s, according to Pennsylvania Sea Grant, a state agency that sponsors research and educational programs.

Ed Masteller, an entomologist who works at the Tom Ridge Environmental Center, said a large hatching of mayflies signifies there is oxygen at the bottom of the lake, because they need it to survive.

"We're always concerned about that, so we'll definitely have to watch it and see how significant this year's emergence is," he said.

Masteller said he predicts there will be "quite a few" mayflies hatching this summer, based on the high amount that hatched and mated in July 2007.

"Typically, they live for at least two years in the bottom sediments of the lake before coming to the surface, so what we're seeing now are the nymphs that began their lives two summers ago," he said. "So it kind of follows a little pattern every two years if we have a good egg-hatch and the nymphs are able to survive."

But a big hatch also means a big mess for those along the lakeshore.

"I look at it as a good thing, though, because it's only a bother for a few weeks and it's telling us that the environment is cleaning up, which is good for the fish and other wildlife in the lake," Truitt said.
